HAMPSHIRE COUNTY GROUP INSURANCE TRUST

98 KING STREET

NORTHAMPTON, MA  01060

TO:
All Trust Member Units

RE:
Minutes of September 21, 2022

Executive Committee Meeting


Via Zoom Teleconference 
MEMBERS PRESENT:

Lisa Banner


Rich Carmignani Jr 

Donna Whiteley
Emily Russo


Michelle Hill


Deborah Kuhn
OTHERS PRESENT:

Joseph Shea 


Cynthia Graves

Jessica Hebert

Michele Komosa

Joanne Misiaszek

CALL TO ORDER

In compliance with the Governor’s orders suspending certain provisions of the open meeting laws due to Covid-19, this meeting was held via Zoom telephone/video conference.

In Chairman Russ Kaubris’ absence, Vice Chair Lisa Banner called the meeting to order at 9:02 a.m. with a quorum present.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Vice Chair Lisa Banner requested that the minutes of June 15, 2022 be approved by unanimous consent, all were in favor.    

FINANCIAL REPORT

Financial Report
The Financial Report for the month of August was presented reflecting a starting balance of $3,424,693.80 with a total monthly income received of $6,046,940.49 and monthly expenses of $7,364,566.71 with a total net monthly income of ($1,317,626.22) and an ending month balance of $2,107,067.58 with accounts receivable of $980,332.21 leaving a total of $36,328,632.69. 

Investments and CD’s for August 2022
The investments portfolio value was $12,626,472.41 with a market change of ($454,230.95) leaving a total of $12,172,241.46.  The starting balance in CD’s was $16,200,487.52, with interest earned of $4,403.96 leaving a balance of $16,204,891.48.

JULY AND AUGUST EXPENDITURES

The expenditures for the months of July and August were reviewed. Joe noted our claims continue to increase.
Vice Chair Lisa Banner requested that the full financial report, including the expenditures, be approved by unanimous consent, all were in favor.  
WELLNESS UPDATE

Michele gave an update on the Wellness Initiative program:
· AHealthyMe – There are currently 512 people enrolled.  A new campaign year began July 1st.   

· Fall Challenge – The new Mind Body challenge began on Monday.

· Biometric Screenings – There are already 8 sites booked to host this new program.  AHealthyMe points can be earned for members who attend the screening.

· Learn To Live – Michele continues to promote participate in the Learn to Live program.  

· Newsletter – The September Wellness Newsletter was sent out.  

For more information on any wellness programs contact Michele Komosa via email at michelek@hcgit.org. 

SCHOOL YEAR ACTIVITY
Cindy explained this school year was the busiest in the last few years.  There was a lot of turnover within units with a surplus of new hires.  

EC OPENING & ELECTIONS

Joe explained we will have 2 openings in October for our Executive Committee: a representative under 5,000 and a representative over 5,000.  Sharon Strzegowski left employment with Hatfield and long time EC member Lisa Banner is planning to retire early next year.  Elections will be held at our October IAC meeting. 

TRUST INQUIRIES/NEW UNITS
Joe reported there have been two small municipalities that have shown interest in joining the Trust.  While they are too small to provide claim history for review, we still have our moratorium on entry at this time.    

NEWBORN POLICY
Joe explained that during Covid, we changed our newborn enrollment policy to allow up to 60 days for submission to accommodate the challenges in getting birth certificates and social security numbers in time.  Over the last year, obtaining birth certificates and social security numbers seem to have normalized so we’d like to change our policy back to a 30-day enrollment for newborn additions.  This was followed by some discussion.
On a motion by Rich Carmignani Jr, seconded by Michelle Hill, it was voted to change the newborn enrollment policy to 30 days beginning November 1, 2022.  A roll call vote was taken with all in favor.    
GRACE PERIOD FOR COBRA
Joe explained once a member is enrolled in Cobra, they are allowed up to a 60-day grace period to make each monthly payment thereafter. Units are billed a month in advance for all insurance coverage, and the Trust does not backdate cancellations which could leave units responsible for payment not received timely from a member.  Joe recommended putting our own Trust policy in place to protect our units and only allow members a 30-day grace period to make their Cobra payments.  

On a motion by Michelle Hill seconded by Emily Russo, it was voted to change the Cobra grace period for payment to 30 days beginning November 1, 2022. A roll call vote was taken with all in favor.    

PRUDENT RX & HEALTHSMART RX UPDATE
Joe stated we have signed a contract with PrudentRx which will be rolled out December 1st.  This impacts less than 150 members and will save us approximately $1 million per year on the CVS Caremark specialty pharmacy drugs. Impacted would no longer be subject to paying the deductible or copay for program related drugs they receive.  PrudentRx will provide direct member outreach. Participation will become part of the pre-authorization process going forward. 

Joe explained the type of drugs that would qualify under HealthSmart are things generally received in a hospital or medical facility and due to their nature, those claims are processed thru BCBS.  BCBS will not allow us to participate in the HealthSmart program as they don’t allow participation with 3rd party vendors.  

MEDEX 2023 RATE

Joe reported our Medex plan has been running at a loss. BCBS has a projected increase for Medex of 4.5% in claims and 2% in administration.  Although we’re still over reserved, it is slowly going down.  Joe stated we have not increased our Medex rate in 3 years.  He recommended a 4.6% increase to $342.00 monthly.  This was followed by little discussion. 
On a motion by Rich Carmignani Jr, seconded by Donna Whiteley, it was voted to select option 1 (on page 22 of the agenda), a 4.6% increase, rate of $342.00 monthly for Medex beginning January 1, 2023. A roll call vote was taken with all in favor.    

ADJOURNMENT

Vice Chair Lisa Banner requested to adjourn the meeting by unanimous consent at 9:49 a.m., all were in favor.  
Respectfully submitted,

Cynthia Graves
Meeting Schedule
Insurance Advisory Committee – October 12, 2022, 10:00 a.m., via Zoom
Executive Committee – November 30, 2022, 9:00 a.m., via Zoom
Executive Committee – December 21, 2022, 9:00 a.m., via Zoom
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